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CONFIDENTIAL

February 11, 2015

Ms. Lee Ann Pugh

Land Administrator

Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada
P.O. Box 100

Igaluit, NU XOA OHO

Subject: Request for Extension
Land Use Permit #N2011X0030

Dear Ms. Pugh:

Biogenie was granted the above-mentioned Land Use Permit to transport and store
equipment between Dewar Lakes and Kangok Fjord, Nunavut.

Most of the equipment (90%) was demobilized from Dewar Lakes to Kangok Fjord in the
winter of 2012 and removed by sealift in September 2013. Another portion was removed in
September 2014. The remaining equipment on the Kangok Fiord beach head (NWS
beachhead) consists of 4 Challenger tractors, 4 sleighs and 1 empty fuel tank. The purpose
of the storage of this equipment is to transport five new (and empty) 90,000-litre fuel storage
tanks via cat-train to Dewar Lakes from Kangok Fiord for the North Warning System at
Dewar Lakes. This is the only possible mode of transportation for this size of tank. The
contract was awarded to us by Nasittuq Corporation but because the contract wasn’t
completed before Raytheon Canada Ltd. took over NWS operations, we are currently
awaiting a revised contract to complete the work. The current permit expires on March 12,
2015. We are thus requesting an extension to allow us enough time to move the storage
tanks to Dewar Lakes.
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Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me at 450-961-3535 Ext. 116222.

Nancy Davis
Project Manager
Site Assessment and Remediation, Northern Canada

Sincerely,
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